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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OlL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONS IDERING: : o
' CABSE NO, 1331

Oxrder No. R-1088

{/COMPANY FOR APPROVAL OF A DUAL

APPLICATION OF MAGNOLIA PETROLEUM

COMPLETION IN AN UNDESIGNATED
PICTURED CLIFFS GAS POOL AND AN
UNDESIGNATED MESAVERDE GAS POOL IN
RIO ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND
FOR APPROVAL OF A HON-STARDABD GAS -
DRILLING AND PRORATION UNIT IN EACH
OF BAID POOLS,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THEE COMMYBSION:

This cause came on for bhearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
October 24, 1957, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, befHre Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appoinied by the New Mexico Conservation Cosmission,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Bulo
1214 of the Cosmission Rules and Regulations. .

MOV, onm this / *—Jday of Novenhar, 1957, the Commission, a
quorusn being present, ving considered the application, the evidence
adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S. luttcr,
and ho:l.ng fully adviud in the premisesn,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiciion of this cause and the subjecit
matter thereof. '

'(2) That the applicant, Magnolia Petroleum Company, is the
owner of oil and gas leases covering all of Section 18 and Lots 1,
2, and 3 of Bection 18, Township 28 Morth, Range 2 West, MMPM, B:I.o
Arriba County, New bxico, and that Bumble 0il and Refining Company
is the owner of an oil and gas louo covering Lot 4 of ui.d soction
19. -

(S) That the applicant proposes to establish a 177. 76-acr:
non-standard gas drilling and proration unit for the Pictured Cliff
formation consisting of all of said Section 19, and to establish a
351.33-acre non-standard gas drilling and proration unit for the
Iua.vom formation couuting of all of said Bections 18 and 19.

- (4) Thet the appucunt proposes to dedicate thu proposed
non-standard gas drilling and proration units to its Featherstone-
Yederal Unit Well No. 1, to be drilled at a non-standard location v
980 feet from the North line and 500 feet from the East line of said
Section 19 as authorizxed by Commission Order NSL~119 dated Beptember
25, 1857, which well the applicant proposes to dually complete in
tho Pictused Cliffs formation and &uvordc formation,
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v‘Tbvnlhip 26 North, Range 2 West, NMPM, Rio Arrih‘ County, New

.dedicated to the applicant's rbatherlton.~!bdcrt1 Unit Well Mo. 1,

" be granted an acreage factor for allowable purposes for the

‘area should subsequently be prorated,

(5) That it is impossible to form standard gas drilling
and proration units in said Sections 18 and 19 due to the fact
that they arxe irregular sections of the United States Public Land

Surveys. » 7

(8) That the proposed non-standard ges drilling and
proration units should be approved subject to receipt: bv the Con-
mission of proof of connunitization of said units,

(7) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are
feasible and consonant with good conservation practices.

- (8) That approval of the subjact applieution will not caus
wa-te nor impair correlative rights. :

IT IB THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a 177.76-acre non-tundard gas drilling and
proration unit in an undesignated Pictired Cliffs Gas Pocl,
consisting of all of Section 19 (being lots 1, 2, and 3 aad 4,),

Mexico, be and tho same is horohy o.tublllhnd said unit to be

located 890 feet fyom the North line and 500 feet from the East lxnk
of said S8ection 18.

(2) That the said Featherstone-~-Federal Unit Well No. 1

Piotured Cliffts formation in the proportion that the acreage in
the above~described unit bears to a standard gas proration unit
in the Pictured Cliffs formation in the area, in the ovont said

(3) That a 351.32-acre non-standard gas drilling and
proration unit adjacent to the Mesaverde Gas Pool, coasisting of
Section 18 (being lots 1, 2, 3 and 4) and Section 19 (being lots

1, 2, 3, and 4), both in Townahip 26 North, Range 2 West, NMPM, h&d
5.

Rio Arribe County, XNew Mexico, be and the same is hereby establis
said unit to be dedicated to the applicant's Featherstone-Federal
Unit Well Mo. 1, located 990 feet from the North line and 500 feet
from the East lin. of maid Soction 19.

(4) That the -aid !bsthoruton.-rbd'ral Unit Well ¥o, 1
be granted an acreage factor for allowable purposes for the
Mesaverde formation in the proportion that the acreage in the
above-described unit bears to a standard gas proration unit in
the Blanco Mesaverde Pool.

(5) That the authority granted ir paragraphs (1), (2),
(3), and (4) sbove shall be contingent upon receipt by the Com-
mission of proof of communitization of the above-described acreage

(6) That the applicant be and the same is hereby authorized
to dually complete its proposed Featherstone-Federal Unit Well No.|
1, located 880 feet from the North line and 500 feet from the East
1ine of Section 18, Township 26 North, Range 2 West, NMPM, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, in an undesignatod Pictured Clittl Gas
Pool and in the le:averda formation adjacent to tho Mesaverde Cas
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Pool in such a mennexr as to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs |

formation and gas from the Mesaverde formation through parallel
strings of tubing

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That subject well shall be completed
and thereafter produced In such a manner that there will be no )
commingling within the well-hbore, either within or outside the casing,
of gas, oil and gms, or oil produced from eithexr or both of the

soparate strata,

" - PROVIDED HOWEVER, That prior to the actual dual completion
the operator shall make pressure tests of the caming to prove that
no casing leaks exist. 1In the event a casing leak is apparent the.
operator shall take appropriate steps to adequately repair the lesk.

The results of these tests shall be reported to the Commission on
Form (-103. '

: PROVIDED FURTHER, That upon the actual dual completion
of such subject well applicant shall submit to the appropriate
District Office of the Commission coples of Oil Conservation Com-
mission Form C-103, Form C-104, Form C-110, and Form C-122, outlining
the information reqnired on thasc forms by existing Rules and Rozula
tions, and two copies of the electric log of the well.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That said subject well for dual completipn
and production shall be equipped in such a way that reservoir pres-
sures may be determined meparately for each of the two specified
strate, and further, be equipped with 211 necessary connections
required to permit recording meters to be installed and used at any
time as may be required by the Commission or its representatives, in
order that natural gas, oil, or oil and gas from each separate
stratum may be accurately measured and the gas-oil or gas-ligquid
ratio thereof determined, and

PROVIDED FURTHER, That the operator shall make any and
all tests, Including segregation and packer-leakage tests upon
completion and annually thereafter during the Deliverability Test
Period for the Blanco Mesaverde Pool, commencing in the year
1858, and whenever the packer is disturhed, but not excluding any
other tests and/or determinations as deemed necessary by the Com-
mission; the original and all subsequent tests shall be witnessed
by representatives of offset operators if any there be at their
election, and the results of each test, properly attested to by the 1
applicant herein and all witnesses, shall be filed with the Com~
mission within fifteen (15) days after the completion of such tests,
and further, that applicant shall file with the Commission inm
duplicate a packer-jetting affidavit, which affidavit shall be due
within fifteen (15) days of the dual conplction or whensver the
packer is disturbed, and

PP.OV!Dm FURTHER, That upon the actual dual completion
of such subject well, Appficant shall submit to the Commission a
diagrammatic sketch of the mechanical installation which was actually
used to complete and prcduce the seal between the strata, and a .
spacia‘ report of production, gas-oll ratio or gas-liquid ratio,
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and reservoir pressure determination for each péoducing zone or
stratum immediately following completion.

IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED, That jurisdiction of this cause.
is hereby retalned by tho‘tﬁiﬁlnaion for such turther order or
orders as mAy sSeem necessary or convenient for the prevention of -
vaste and/or protection of correlative rights; upon failure of
applicant to comply with any requirement of this order after
proper notice and hearing tho Commission may terminate the authority
hereby granted and require applicant or its successors and assigns
to limit its activities to rogular singlie-zone production ia the

interests of conuorvstion.

DOIE at Ssnta Fo, Nevw l-xico, on the day and year horcinaho#
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXXQO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

-4 gt
/ / (/z;;

A, L. FOBTEB, Jr., Member & Secretary




OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 13, 1957

Mr. S. Be Chriaty’ Iv
. Hervey, Dow & Hinkle

Box 547

Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

On bihalf of your client, Eagnolia Petroleum fccmpahy, Wwe enclose
two copies of Order R-1088 issued November 13, 1957, by the 0il Con-
servation Commission in Case 1331, which was heard on October 24th

—0 S 6

at Santa Fe. ‘
Very truly yours,
Ao L. Por'ter, Jre
Secretary = Director

bp /

Enel.
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September 16, 19,;?. D

Honolulu (11 Corperation,
Box 1331,
Xidland, Texas.

Attentiont Mr. A, 5, Donnelly.

Re: Magnolis - Humble Communitization
Agreepent involving Secticns 18 and
19, Township 26 North, Range 2 wWaat,
EM.P.K., Rio Arriba Cnunty, H'w Mexico.

__our Mo, 188
OOntlanan:

We enclose herewith copy of 'pgl.caticn of agnolia
Potrcleun Company for spproval of unorthodoz well locations
and spacing units for Pletured Cliffs and Masaverde formations
1nvolvin¢ all of ieections 18 and 19, Townahip 26 North, hang&
ﬂost, M. P.M,, Plo Arrida County, New Mexico, ,

This copy 1is sent to you due t¢ the faot that the
records indicate that Homolulu ix the owner of an o1l and gas
lease covering 3eation 25, Township 27 Nurth, Range 3 West,
N.». PN, which s eonti;uous te part of the land involved in
this Application,

We would eiats your acknowledgirg recaipt of

the Application, and 1f possidle, indicating whether or not

you have sny objeation to the approval of the Application Ly
the Commission.

Respectfully,
HERVEY DOW AND HINKLE

By

$BC/k1
Enslusure as per above,

HBGISTERED MAIL
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Mr. A, L. Porter,

Secretary, Director,

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission,
Capital Building,

Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Re:"Magnolia-Humble Communitization
Agreement :
Our No. 188

Dear Mr. Porter:

We enclose herewith in triplicate Application of
Magnolia Petroleum Company for approval of unorthodox well
~locations in Sections 18 and 19, Township 26 North, Range
2 West, N.M.P.M., which would be extensions of the Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool. This Application also is to permit the
"dual completion of the well to be located in Section 19 for
both Pictured Cliffs and Mesaverde production.

el

I have discussed this matter informally with Mr.
Nutter and he believes that an examiner hearing can be held
on the matter in Santa Fe at an early date; we have includ-
ed the unorthodox location, spacing units, and dual complet-
ion matters in the same Application since this was done and
approved in case number 1227, Order R-988, and we trust this
is satisfactory to the Commission.

The well involved must be started at an early date,
and consequently we are anxious to have the hearing as soon
as possible. In line with my discussion with Mr. Nutter, it
would be apprecliated if the matter can be set down for an
examiner hearing in Santa Fe at the earliest possible date.

Thanking you in advance for your courtesiles, we
are :

Yours very truly,

HERVEY DOW AND HINKLE

%M

SBC/ki » - L

ce - Magnolia Petroleum Co., /ﬂééh(

cc - Magnclia Petroleum Co., . /L7,, ,
Dallas, Texas. L/LW'

Roswell, New Mexico.
Attentlion: Mr. Jack Vickrey. ‘ . ‘f
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BEFORE THY OIL CONSLRVAT%G& COMMISSION
CF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF )

VAGNOLIA PETROLEUM COMPANY FOR THE
APPROVAL OF AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION

"AND DUAL COMPLETION CF A YWELL TO BE

LOCATED 990 FEET FROM THE NORTH LINE

AND 500 FEET FROM THE EAST LINE OF

LOT 1 SECTION 19, TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH,

RANGE 2 WEST, N.M.P.M., AS A GAS WELL

IN THE PICTURED CLIFFS AND MESAVERDE

FORMATION, AND FOR THE APPROVAL OF

COMNUNITIZATION AGREEMENT IN CONNECT- Case No. //é335Z
ION THEREWITH COVERING LOTS 1, 2, 3 - ' ' »
AND 4 OF SAID SECTION 19 AS TO GAQ

PRODUCED FROM THE PICTURED CLIFES

FORMATION, AND COVERING LOTS 1, 2, 3

AND 4 OF SLCTIOV 18, AND I10TS 1 2,

3 AND 4 OF SECTION 19 IN SAID TOWNSHIP

AND RANGE AS TO GAS PRODUCED FROM THE

MEASVERDE FORMATION; SAID LANDS BEING

ALL SITUATED IN RIC ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW

MEXICO.

Comes now the undersigned, Magnolia Petroleum Company, through
its Attorneys, Hervey Dow and Hinkle of Roswell, New lexico, and Jack
Vickrey of Box 900, Dallas 21, Texas, and hereby make application for

approval cf the following:

1 - An unorthodox location for a well to be drilled
and duly completed in both the Pictured Cliffs and
Mesaverde formations, said well to be located 990
feet from the North line and £00 feet from the East
line in Lot 1, Section 19, Township 26 Ncrth, Range
2 Vlest, N.M.P.M., and for approval of a communlti—
zation agreement in connection therewith covering
all 8ry gas and associated liguid throcarbon'sub—
stances which may be produced from said well from
the Pictured Cliffs formation embracing Lots 1, 2,
3 and 4 of said Section 19; and, covering all dry
gas and associated liquid hydrocarbon substances
which may be produced from said well from the
Mesaverde formation embracing all of Lots 1, 2, 3
and !} of Section 18, and all of Lots 1, 2, 3 and 4
of Section 19, in sald Township and Raqge and for
a fair and just allowabvle therefrom if pfoductlon
is obtained.




and in support of this applibation, woﬁld respectfully shew unto the

Commission:

1. That Lots 2 and 3 of said Section 19 are lan. 3 of

the United States embraced in an oil and gas - lease owned by'Magnolia
Petroleum Company,.whigh said lease is dated February 1, 1951; and
bears Serial No¢. NM 04764; that Lotsll, 2, 3 and 4 of said Section 18,
and T0ot 1 of said Section 19, are lands of the United States embraced
in a éertain oil and gaS'iease owned by Magnolia Petroleum Compény,
which lease ig dated.September 1,_1949, and bearé Serial No. SF'O79995;
that Lot 4 of said’Section 19 are lands of the United 3States embraced
in a certain oil and gas lease owned bvaumble 01l & Refining Company,
which lease is dated July 1, 1954, and bears Serial No. NM O14T73.

- 2. That Sections 18 and 19 in Township 26 North, Range 2
.'West, N.M.P.M. are irregular Sectlons of the public land survey; and
consist only cf the Lofs hereinafter described, which said Lots:gontain
the following number of acres : |

Section 18, Township 26 Ncrth, Range 2 West

Lot 1 ---- U43.02 :

Lot 2 ---- 43,27 - » o
Lot 3 ---- 43,51

Lot 4 ---- 43.76

Total 173.56

Section 19, Township 25 North, Range 2 West

Lot 1 ---- 44.02
Tot 2 ---- 44,30
Lot 3 ---- 4t E§
Lot I ---- 44 36

Total 77,70

3. That there is attached hereto, and made a part hereof, and
for the purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", Form C-123 of the
New Mexicc Cil Conservation Commission, showing the location of the
proposed well, Said location having been surveyed by a regiétered land

surveyor approved by this Commission.

L, That there is attached hereto, and made a part hereof,
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and for the purpeses of identification wacked ¥xnivit "BY, a plat of a
portion of Rlo irriba County, New iexicc, showing the location of the

land invelved in this application, and the gas wells wnich have boén
completed in both the Pictured C1iffs and the Hesaverde formations,

and also the character of the land and ownershnip of the oil and gas léases
sﬁrrounding the lands covered by this application. That said BExhipbit "B"
alsc snows that the well preoposed to be drilled hereunder is within one
mile of the Blanco-Measverde Gas Pool as defined by the New‘Mexico Cil

Conservation Commission in Case No. 1223,‘Ofder R-QSB, dated April 23,

©. That Humble Cil & Refining Company and Magnolia Petroleum

Company have agreed to communitize their respective leasehold interests

so that Iots 1, 2, 3 and 4 of said Section 19 will be pooled so as to

~consitiute a spacing unit consi§ting of 177.75 acres for the purpose of

aliocation, on an acreage basis, of the dry gas and associated liquid
hydrocarbon substances whizh may be rroduced from the well tc bve 1ocated
on Lot 1-in said Section 19, as to the Pictured Cliffs formation.

’ Thaf Humble Cil & Refinirig Company and Magnoiia.Petroleum
Company have further agreed to communitizé their respective leasehold
interests so that ILots 1, 2, 3 and 4 of said Séction 18 and Tots 1, 2, 3
and 4 of said Section 19 will be pooled_so as to constitute a spacing unit
consisﬁing of 3£1.32 acres for-the purpose of allocation, on an acreage
basis, of the dry gés and aésociéted liguid hydfoéarbcn susbstances which
may ve produced from the well fo te 1ocated on Lot 1 in said Section 19 as
to the Mesaverde formation.

6. That, as will more particularly appear from the plat at-
tached hereto as Exhisit "  Marnolia Petroleu@ Company and Humble Oil
& Refining Comﬁény are the owrers of ail oll and gas lezses within a radius
of 660 feet from the propdéed location of the well involved in this

application; and that the said Humble C1l & Refining Company and Magnolia

‘Petroleum Company constitute all of the operators Who dffectly offset the

units involved in this application.




-4 -

(a2) Honolulu 0il Corporation, whose address is Box
1391, Midland, Texas, is the owner of an oil and gas lease covering
all of Section 25, Township 26 North, Range 3 West, N.M.P.M.
' That pursuant to the ruies of this Commission, Applicant
hés furﬁished the above offset operator with a copy of this Appli-
cation, and Applicant herewith files its written stipulat;on that
the offset operator has been properly notified, due p;oof of which
will be made at the hearing of this Application.

7. That the weil proposed to be drilled hereunder Cannot'
be located on an orthodox location in said Section 19 because of the
presence-of an igneous dike that cuts through Section 19, and that
sald dike requires the location of the well to be movea 250 feet Eést
of the center line of’said Section} That this‘igneous dike is a
shallow géologiéal feature which outcrops on the surface, but does
not extend downward into the Pictured Cliffs or Mesaverde gas form-
ations. » : @ "

8. That the well to be located on Lot 1 of said Section 19
will be drilled and dually completed for the production of gas and
associated liquid hydrocarbon substances in bdth the Pictured Cliffs
-and the Mesavérde formations, if found to be productive in paying
quantitiés, in accordance with the rules and regulations and require-
ments of the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission.

9. That the apgroval of this Application will not cadsé'
ﬁasfe or impalr correlgtive riéhts, énd will benéfit the‘State of |
New Mexico. ‘Thét the foyalty ownership in all of the lands involved
herein 1s ldentical, and such owner has consentéd to the Communiti-
zation Agreement. _

10. That the proposed well in this application will be
designated as "Magnolia Petroleum Company No. i, Featherstone-Federal

Unit Well', an§ if the well proves to be productive of gas or associat-
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ed 11quid‘hydrocarbon substances in either the Pictured Cliffs forma-
vt;on,or the Mesaverde formation, or both, then Applicant further re-
quests that: |

(a)- Said well be grantved an acreasge factor for allow-
able purpbses for Pictured Cliff produetiqn in the proportion thaﬁ
the acreage in the Plctured Clirfr non~staﬁdard unit bears to a
standard unit for the area; and, |

(o)~ Said well be granted an acreage factor for allow-
able purposes for Mesaverde producﬁion in the proportion that the
acreage in the Mesaverde unit bears to a standard prorétion unit
in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool in accordance with Rule g of

Commission Order R-128-D,

Respectfully sdbmitted,

MAGNGLIA PETROLEUM COMPANY,

By (~
.B.Chri e mber of the
firm of Hervey, and Hinkle,
Box 547,

Roswell, New Mexico.:

Mr. Jack Vickrey,
Box 900,
Dallas 21, Texas.

'Attorneys for the Applicant,
Magnolia Petroleum Company,
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September 25, 1957 o— ‘fm"“‘?:w

Hervey, Dow & Hinkle
First National Bank Buxldmg
P. O. Box 547

Roswell, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. S. B. Christy, IV

Re: Magnolia - Humble Communitization
Agreement Involving Sections 18 &
19, Township 26 North, Range Z West,
N.M.P.M., Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico. Your File No. 188

's‘\

Gentlemen:

Honolulu Oil Corporation has received notice of Application
of Magnolia Petroleum Company for approval of unorthodox well
locations and spacing units for Pictured Cliffs and Mesaverde
formations involving the Rio Arriba County, New Mexicao leases
referred to above. :

Honolulu, as Operator of an offset lease to these tracts,
has no objection to the application as submitted to it by your letter
of September 16, 1957.
Very truly yours,

HONOLULU OIL C ORATION

. S. Donnelly
V1ce President

ASD:led

-BEFORE THE
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} MAGNOLIA PETROLEUM COMPANY >< J0v0
FEATHERSTONE FEDERAL UNIT NO. 1

Undesignated Pictured Cliffs Field
Undesignated Mesa Verde Field NOISH Ho418
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico RE Pdﬁ

b )
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

o ' - NTA FE, NEW MEXICO
U EXHIBIT No._&—_
Mesa Verde ~-__ " " #Pictured Cliffs CASE ﬁi z /

S’ . ‘ ' 1 NOTE: All depths are approximate - ~
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
October 24, 1957

- TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

CASE NO. 1331

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED -
_ GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
3.6691 5-9546




BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOK
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
October 24, 1957

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Magnolia Petroleum
Company for approval of a dual
completion in an undesignated -
Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool and an
undesignated Mesaverde Gas Pool

in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
and for approval of a non-standard
gas proration unit in each of

gaid pools.

CASE NO.
1331

Nt Nmmt et Vgt ot unr? Nt Nl Vsl g gt it

DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner.

TRANSGRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: Hearing will come to order, please. First
case on the docket‘this morning will be Case No. 1331.

MR, COOLEY: Case No. 1331, Applioation of Magnolia
Petroleum Company for approval of a dual completion in an |
undesignated Pictured Cliffs Gas Pdol and’an undesignated Mésaverdq
Gas Pool in Rio Arriba County, New México, and for approval of a
non-standard gas proration uniﬁ in each of said pools. |

MR. CHRISTY: Sam Christy of Hervey, Dow and Hinkle of
Rosﬁell, New Mexico, representing the applicant, Magnolia Petroleuq

Company. I have two witnesses, Mr. Ramsay and ¥r, Layton. Would

you both’asagd_up;;nlsaaéz,

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSCCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REFORTERS
"ALBUQUERGUE. New Mexico
3.6691 5.9546
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(Withesses sworn.)
MR, CHRISTY: I believe, if it pleaée the examiner, the
unorthedox location Qas handled administratively, by Mr. Porter,
and the location has béen‘established.l |
MR. NUTTER: That is correct? Administrative approval.
MR. CHRISTY: Correet. On the non-standard drilling
pror@tion unit we have consent from Honolulu,'tﬁé only affseﬁ
operator, wﬁiéh I offer in evidence. |
, MR. COOLEY:> Would it be_satisfgctofy ﬁo identify the
letter as Exhibit One? |
MR. CHRISTY: Certainly. We offér:- in evidence the
applicant's Exhibit One. o
MR. NUTTER: Without objection it will be received.
H. J. RANSAY | /
héving been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. CHRISTY:
Q Mr. Ramsay, would you state your name and address,vpleas*
sir? |
A H.<J. Ramsay, Hobbs, New Mexico,
Q What do.you do? ;- /
A Petroleum engineer, Magnolia Petroleum COQpany.
Q

Have ycu ever testified before this commission before?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
. GENERAL LAW REPORTERS

AL BUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC
3-6691 5-9%46




'Q What higher edusation did you have, sir?
A Graduated from the University of Pittsburgh, 1952;
Bachelor owacience degree in pétroleum engineering. |
Q Havg‘you éracticed petroleum éhgiheé}ing since 19527
A Yes, I have. N | -
Q" Where and when?
}A Worked in Illinois for two years; and I was in the
service for two years; in West Texas and New Mexico for a year,
| Q Are you familiar with the generai area involved in this
application, with particular reference to Pictured Cliffs and
Hesaverde-gas pfoduetién zones?
A Yes, I am.
Q Have»you evéritestifiedvbéfore(apf other regulatory body
in another state? R | |
A Yes, I have.
Q What state, sir?
A State of Texas.
Q For the Railroad Commission there?
A 4;es, sir. |
ﬁR. CHRISTY: Does the Examiner have any questions of th;
witness' qualifications? | | o
| ﬁR.’NUTTER: - No, the witness is qualified.

MR. CHRISTY: This witness will testify as to the‘dual

comvnletion factor onlye.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXiCO
3-6691 5.9546€




Q Mr. Ramsay, the application seeks approval of a dual

completicn of a well in lot 1 of Section 19, Township 26 North,
Range 2 West. Would you briefly explain to the‘examiner how you
propose to dually coﬁplete that well? |
| » A I have a diagram here that I would like to offer as an’
exhibiﬁ. u
MR. CHRISTY: Let me have this on%’harked.
(Marked as Exhibit Number Two)

A In the subject well we propose to set the surface casing

at 300 feet, would be ten and three-quarter inch casing circulated
to the surface. | “

The intermediate casing strlng approxlmately 3900 feet and
it would bo cemented so the top of the cement w111 be approxlmatelJ
500 feet above the Pictured Cliffs formatlonf

The liner, five and g'half ineh liner, set from'approximate{y
300 feet, to the total depth of 6000 feet.

The Piotufed Cliffs formation will be perforated from
approximately 3600 to 3700 feet. In the Mesaverde from approximat?ly
5400 feet to 5900 feet, intending to run the strings of two inch

tubing and the two formations will be separated by means of a

Baker D production packer;}which’then theﬁuesaverde‘will be -
produced from one string of vtubing and the Pictured Cliffs from

o the other string of uublng.
e | &Mummﬂﬁd_mmk_in_mnmimm_mll it

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORFORATED
GENERAL AW REPORTERS
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prgvent the comingling of gas from the two zones?

A Yes, it will.

Q In addition to this method you have outlined, ars you
complying with the rules and regulations of the commission with
respect to dual completions?

A Yes, sir.

'MR. CHRISTY: The examiner have any Questions? We have
no further questions. |
BY MR. NUTTER:"

Q Ig this proposed method of dual completion aooepted‘in
‘the San Juan Basin? |

A ies,'to the best of my knowledge it is, We have
completed approximately 20 qﬁher wells in this manner.

Q Have satisfactoryresults been obtaihed with ﬁhis type of
duai completion? | |

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have a question of the
witness? If not the witness will be excused.
{(Witness excﬁsed)
- MR, CHRISTY: Offer in evidence applicant?s Exhibit Two.
MR, NUTTER: Without objection it will be received.
DA*ID D. LAYTON

having first been duly sworn, testified as follows:

{ATION

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 2
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BY MR. CHRISTY:
o _ Q Would you state your name énd address and occupation
please, sir?

A David D. Layton, Petroleum'Engineer with Magnolia
Petroleum Corporation in Dallas, Texas.

Q@ Have you ever testified before this Commission before,
sir? |

A No, sir.

Q¢ What forms of higher 1earning‘did you have, sir?

A I hold a Bachelor of Science degree in petroleum -
engineering from the University of Texas in 1949.

' Q Have you practiced the profession of peyroleum
engineering, sir? “

A TYes.

Q" And where and when?

A Since graduation I have‘been employed with Magnolia in
Louisiana and Oklahoma dp until 1954‘and from that date I have
been in Magnolia's Natural Gas Reservoir Sectién"congerned with
proratioﬁ and production_problemsiin‘ﬁatural gas.

Q Have you ever testified before any other regulatory
bodies =~-

A Yes, I have.

‘ ‘ Q -- in other states? Which ones, please?

<A4uj e A Kansas, Oklahoma and Texas.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL Law REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. New Mgxico
3-6691 5.9546




Q Are you familiar with the general area involved in the
applioation with particular reference tédPictured Cliffs and
Mesaverde formations?

A Yes, I am.

MR, CHRISTY: The exéminer have any Questions concerning
the qualifications of the witness?

MR. NUTTER: No, the witness is qualified.

MR. CHRISTY: Thank you. |

Q Mr. LaYtoY* | refer you to the lands involved in the
appllcation and I'll ask you whether or not in your opinion, based :
upon the material now known, if the well in Section 19 w111
effeetively}ﬁﬂd efficiéntly drain 160 acres of'Pictured~Cliffs;
formations? |

A Yes, I belieﬁe it will,

| Q I'll ask you the same qﬁestioh as to Mh#averde for 320
1 acrés in that same well?

4 It will. It should drain 320 acres.

Q Now, sir, joﬁ have a No. 1 Federal Cheney well in the
southwest quarter of Section 18 in that same township and range
I believe that is dually coﬁplgted Mesaverde and Piotured Cliffs,
or iSrit Just -

A‘ Itts just Mesaverde.

Q¢ In your opinion is that well now draining Mesaverde

Droduqt_qn___d_armgz_hg_lm_in_&mion 182

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
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A I Selieve it is, yes, sir,
Q Now, you have over in Seetion 13 of the next‘township to
the west a 3D well which is a Jicarilla well. |

A Yes.

Q That is a Mesaverde well?

A Yes, sir., .

Q Istany_drainage from thetapplicant's landg‘begn affected
by that well? |

A 1 would think there was, yes, sif;>

Q Now, by establishing the two unitized areas, that is
Seotion 19 for Pictured Cliffs and Seotions 18 and 19 for
MesﬁverdQ, in your opinion will that’impair the correlaﬁive rights
éf any of ihe royalty'or operator OHnérs in the geheral vicinit&,
particularly on the iands?

A I don't believe it will, no, sir.

Q»‘Will it or wili it not tend to prevent waste?

-A It will éreventkwaste;

Q“I boiieve»ﬁagnolia and Humble; who are the two dpérators
in these two sections, have entered into a comnunitiiation-
#groénent? |

A ﬂfes, they have.

Q For the development of this --

L Yes.

Qe glgng the lines asked for in §§g apﬁligation?

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. New Megxico
3-6691 5-95486




10

A Yes, they have.
MR. CHRiSTY: T;at's all.
MR. NUTTER: Anyone have a qQuestion of the witness?
MR. COOLEY: Yes, I do.
BY MR. CIOOLEY:

Q Mr. Layton, would you go into some more detail on what
‘would be the limits of the two Pictured Cliffs non-standard gas
proréﬁion units? | |

MR. CHRISTY: fExc;se me, therets only one Piqtured Cliffg
well. That one well in Section 19 will be dualled for Pictured
¢liffs in Section 19 and Mesaverde in 18 and 19, this well will
| not be dualled. - | | |
MR. COOLEY: The scope of this application does not
1 include Piotured Cliffs non;standa:d,prqration unit or 18, only
Section 197 |

MR. CHRISTY: Only Section 19, yes, sir.

Q Mr. Layton, the entire Section of 19 will be dedicated
to the Piotured Cliffs well?

A That's my understandiﬁg, yes, sir.

Q And h&w many aores are oontained therein?

A ,’A hundred and sixty.

MR. NUTTER: I believe that'!s a little in excess of a

Jhundred and sixty.

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LLAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
3-6691 5-9546
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Aotually in Seotior 19 there's a 177.76 acres within Section 19.

Q (By Mr. Cooley) And would you break down the ownership
of that aocreage, please?

A Well, ;et's_see, can yﬁu give me the lot numbers on .
th&t? The lots 2/and-3 of 19 are lands of the United States
gﬁbraced»in oil, gas lease owned by Magnoli_a Petroleum COdeh&,
which said lease is dated February 1, 1951 and bears serial number
NM-04764; and lots 1, 2;V3, and L in said Section 18 and lot 1 of
Section 19 are lahdsrof the Uniited States embraced in certain oil
and gas leasé owned by Magnolia Petroleum Company, which lease is
datéﬂ Septéuber 1, 1949, and bears serial number SF-079995.

| MR. NUTTER: Whioﬁ lots were ﬁhose again, Mr.fLayton?
A 1, 2, and 3 and 4 of 18. |
MR. COOLEY: My question was directed‘to Section 19,
please. | |
| A~ I'm sorry. Let's see, lots 2 and 3 and lot L. Lots 1,
2, 3 belong to Maénolia.and lot 4 is a Humble lease.

Q This hasn't been intfoduced.

MR. NUTTER: Are you going to introduce this as an
exhibit? |

MR. CHRISTY: I was going to of fer in, actually, the oneg

attached t6 the application, sir, I would jusﬁ as soon offer thiaT

Would you like it marked now?

Q This Magnolia Petroleum --

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
3-6691 5-9546
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"A That was an option which when the map was drawn exercised
option. All of this is federal land. Magnolia has one, lot 2, 1,
2 and 5; Magnolia covering lot 1 and Humble covering lot 4. They
are all federal leases. I would be glad to mark it.

Q That's satisfactory. The next question, I bélieve—you
stated Magnolia and Humble have entered into, have actually

‘executed a formal unitizaﬁion'agreement?
MR..QHRISTY: Yes, Sir, and it's so alleggd’in the .
appiicatién. | |
| Q Those are the agreements one in the.Pictured Cliffs unit
comprising Secti§n 19, and the other comprising, Mesavérde unit
cbmpfising Sections 18 and 19. | |
MR. CHRISTY: It's actually one instrument but the facts
are oorrect. |
MR. COOLEY: That's all the questions I have. |
MR. NUT?ER: Anyone else have questions of the witness?
MR, UTZQZ Yes, I do.
’BY MR. UTZ:
| Q-}Do you know whether Magnolia has any intention of |
drilling a Pictﬁred'Cliffs well on Section 187
| A I would be mnable to say at this time, Mr.»Utz. I would
think it would depend partially on thé success of the well in 19.

To my knowledge there are no plans at this time,

’Q Thers are no Pictured Gliffs wells in Section 18 to

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEX:ZO
 3-6691 5-9546
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°°mP1°»‘°e The Piotured Cliffs wells at this YT R ]
A No, sir.
MR, UTZ: That's all. _
MR. NUTTER: Anyone else have a question of the witness?
sed.
(Witness excused)

If not the witness may be excu

1ike Lo offer applicantt's

MR. CHRISTY: VWe:would

Exhibit 3 --
Would you jdentify it?
range map Showln

ing

MR. COOLET:
whlch is a townshlp and

MR. CHRISTY: :
n of the lands involved in the appl1cat10n,
wnership of leases in the area.

‘the loecatio
Exhibit 3 will be

the offset wells and the o
MR. NUTTER wWithout obaection
‘Mr. Christy ==

Yes, sir.
ness's testimony was that ¢t

'feceiyéd.
MR. CHRISTY:
MR, NUTTER: == the wit

Is the figure o

are 177.76“acres in S
Seotion 18 as indicated in the applic

it.
MR. CHRISTY: That is the correcl figure,

and all of

here

£ 173.56 acres for

‘Section 19.
ation the correct figure for

1 got it from

al Survey;in Roswell.
the aereage in the

he United States Geologic

MR. NUTTERS And the Mo.;verde un1t,
Mesaverde unit will be the sum of the acreage in Sections 18 and
IR 19?
DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
|NCORPOPATFD
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MR. CHRISTY: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: Anyone have any further duestions? Any

] statements to foer in Case 13317 -If there are no questions wetll

take the case under advisement.

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
H 8s
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, MARIANNA MEIER,

foregoing and attached Transeript of Hearing befbre the Yew

the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

'f1957, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Eérnalillo, State of

New Mexico.

My Commission Explres.

Apr11 8, 1960

hoard by e on.

of Bernélillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the

Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me in Stenotype
and reduced to typewritten transeript by me ahd/dr under my"

personal supervision; that same is a true and correct record to

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the

I do hereby neffify that the forheo{wﬂ is
2 cowplete record of the rroscodisn i

the Exaiiner hearing of Caso 10.
- X748

rr

Notary Public in and for the County

day of November,

NOTARY PUBLIC

!551
w,l@éﬁ?.

;“ﬁ" ........... v Exaniner
Iservatlon Cosmicsion

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES

ALBUQUERG JE. NEW MEX1C0
3-6691

INCORPORATEOD
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS

5-95
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Law OFFICES

o.M HEARVEY B F4ABE N IT N A
il 6 N SO T HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE ‘
HIRAM M. DOW
CLARENGE E.HINKLE FIRST NATIONAL BANK BUlLDING
W.E.BONDURANT, UR.
 (GEQREEM.HUNKER, UR. ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
(GEARGE A nes > D . '
1_?22%%45*YR:}793 Vi 1 ] 9 TELERHONE MAIN 2-6510
T " PoST OFFICE BOxX 547
J.PENROD TOLES December 12, 1957. :

LEWIS C.COX,UR.
PAUL W. EATON,JR.

New Mexico 01l Cconservation Commission,
Capital Building,
Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Re: MagnOlia—Humble»Communitization
‘ agreement'encompassin% Sections °
18 and 19, Township 26 North,.
Range_ 2 West, N.M.P.M., Rio Arriba
estnty, New Mexico.

our No. 116-35

Gentlemen:

We enclose_herewith,_pursuant to your captioned
order, a copy of the Communitization A reemerit of June 13,
1957, bearing Contract number 14080014%45, and the instru-
ment was approved by the United States Geological Survey
on November 6, 1957. :

Respectfully,
HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

By

SBC/kL ¢ , 4?
Enclosure as per above.
ce - Magnolia Petroleum Company ,
Roswell, New Mexico. :
cc - Magnolia Petroleum Company,
P. 0. Box 900,
Dallas, Texas.

Attention: Mr. Jack Vickrey.
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COMMUNITIZATION AGRLEMAND

14-08-001-4 w45

THIS AGRELMENT, wade aad entered ints as of Lne _1,3; g;y

of ;%Zzeacég 1U57, by and between the partles subacriblog, ragdfying
e T
or nsenting hereto, suach parities beinyg nereinaflter raferre‘{ku Jﬂﬁgﬁ i

ey
‘purtles nereto’, QE;‘pr) (
’ " } \'k‘ ‘(]:i S;
WITNESSETH: %fa;h ﬂ ‘
o ey

| WHEREAS, the Act of February 235, 120, 41 Stat. 437, a# i,
ameénded by the Act of August 8, 1346, 60 8tat. 450, 30 U.8.C, 3ecs. 181
el seq., autiiorizes communitization or drilling agreemente ¢ommuni-

tizing or pooling a federal oil and gas leasa, or any portlion thereof,

- with other lards, wheatier or not owned by tha United Stutes, wian

separate tracts under sucn federal lease cannot be independently
developad and operated in conformity with an established well-spacing

 program for the fleld or area and sueh communitization or pcollng is

deteruined to be in the public interest; and

'VHEREASQ undar ex;-ting ruies, rcgulatiéns and crdort'pf‘
the New Mexicss 01l Conservation Comamission, the normal or standard -
spacing unit for the developument an§ production of gas and liquid
nhydrocarbon gubstances from thé Fictured Cliffs formatlon is 160
acres and from the Mesaverde formation 1s 320 acres in the area
1n wideh the lands hereinafter deseribed are situated; and

WHEREAS, the parties nereto own working, royalty, or otner
leasehold interests or operating rights under the oil and gas leases
covering the lands hereinafter described, whlch said interests are
more particularly set fortn bn-the‘schedule attacined nerets, made a
part heresf, and for purpoies of identification marked Exhibit "A"; and

'~ WHEREAS, tne parties hereto are desirocus of pooling and

eommunitizing their respective leasehold interests zbove referred to

embrading the lands hereinafter described for the purpsse of furqing‘:



s ~-&d‘ )

tizing or pooling a federal oil and gas lease, or uny portion theraqf,_'

with other lands, wnetier or not owned by the United States, when

'covering the lands hereinafter described, which said interests are

CQHMUMITIIATION RGREEHENT

14-08-001-4545 ok,
3%y

THIS AQGREEMANT, made and entered into as oI tna

!

riewds » 1557, by and beiween tie partles subscriblag, ra %inn@
or nsenting hereLo, Buch parties being nereinaflteor referre L) J%t,/ Qj
‘partios cereto”; ‘ e /l
WITNESSETH: U

Iib ~1?:,)",. B

HHEREAS, the Act of February 29, 1u20, 41 Stat. 437, YR

1mended by the Aet ot august 8, 1945, 60 Stat. 450, 30 U.8.C. Secs. 181

2t seq., autnorizes communitization or drilling agreements communi -

separate tracts under auch federal'lease cannot be 1ndependaptly
developed and operatod in conformity vithyan esiablished well-spacing
program for the rleld or area and such gommuanltization or paollng im
determined to bo in »ho puhlie interest; and

WHEREAS , under exlsting rules, regulationa and orders of
tile New Mexies Oil Conservation Gauuia:ion, the normal or standard
spacing unit for the development and production of gas and liquid
nydrogcarbon substances from the Pictured Cliffs furwation is 160
acres and rrou the Hesaverds formation is 320 acres in the area
in wileh the lands hereinafter deseribed are situated; and

WHEREAS , the parties nsretc own working, royalty, ar otner
leaaehold interests ar}opcbating rights uhder_the 03l and gas leases

more partisularly set forth on the’:chedule attacned hereto, made a

part hereof, and for purpéses at-idnntification.ﬁhrked Exhibit ”A";_and
WHEREAS, the parties hcreta are desirous of pooling amd

camnunitizina their respective 1c¢s¢hsld 1nterests above referred to

embracing the lands hereinartcr desorlbed for the purp:aa of forming




\ spacing witts for tne development and producziun of Ary gad and
liquid hydrocarbon subsiasces Lrow tie Pletured CLiffs and Mesaverds
formations underlylng said lunds, sub.eci, howaver, L2 iee approval
of wne Director of the Unlied Stitea Geologlcal Survey and Lue New
Mexico 01l Conservatlion Comwisslion, ‘
NOW, THEREPOLRE, in copsideratigv of the premises and tne

mutu&l advan*abea of thre pzrties hereto, 1t is mutuully sgreed batween
tne parties nerelo as follows:

| 1. That iUne followlng described land situated in Rio_hrriba

County, New #Mexico, bereinalter referred to as the "communitized t{racts’

shall be the lands covered by this agreemeni, to-wii:
Zgact 1 _- Section 13, Téﬁnship 26~N0rth,-ﬁangg 2-Westl

. Lot 1 - &4,02 anves
Lot 2 ~ 44,30 acres
Iot 3 - 44, 58 aores

1s 34

Lot & - 54,30 acres
TOTAL 177. 76 acres
ard it of SGQtion lﬁ, cont

2, That therfélloving’ahall coagtitute spacing uniis for tne
produstion and allocation of dry gas and liguid hydrocarbou subsisnces
produced from the Plctured Cliffs ard Mesaverde foruwations

| (a) Traet 1 - Piotured Cliffs Spacing Unit - Section 1

Iots 1, 2, 3 and 4 of Section 1y, Townsiip Qéwﬂorﬂn,

Range 2-West, N,M,.P.M,, containing 177.75 acres, moreor
less, s8hall congtitute a spacing unit for the productlon
~ and allocation of dry gas and liquid hydrocarbon subgtances
o | from the Pictured Cliffs forwation underlying saill land,
i \ ; (b) Tragt 2 - desuverde Spacing Unit: |

Lots 1, 2, 3 and 4 of Section 13, and Lots 1, 2, 3, and 4




—

W

of Section 1, Townshlp 20-North, Rauno 2-West, N M.P.MH.,

containing 3951.3%2acres, aore or lem, 8hiall constituate

a4 spaclng unit for tae production asnd ulljuALiﬁn of all

dry gas and iiquid hydrocarbon gubslances woleh way be

produced from the Hesaverde foraation wderlying sald land,

3. dMagnolia Petroléum Company, a corpovatiou with offices
at Dallas, Texas, is hereby deSigﬁated 48 btna operator of tue
canmunitized‘tracts for the purpose of developing and opefating toe
sawme in accordance with the terms of ihis ugréementi |

4, a1l matters of operation siall be under the exclusive
oontrﬁl of and Zoverned by the operatsr in accordance wWith the terms
and provisions of thia,agreémeﬁt, subject, thowever, 10 such limitaticnsr
as wmay be provided in the Uperating agreement entered into simultanevusly
herewith by and bHetween the worklag interest owiers of the oil'ind zas
leases committed hereto, which sald Uperating Agreewment ghall govern
the allocation af all expenses incurred by the sperator in the develop-

ment and operation of the communitized tracts and snall also cover the

‘agoounting procedure (o be followed in connection therewith.

A suceessor operator wmay be designated by the owners of the
woriking interest in the communitized tracts awd upon sueh designation,
four executed copies of the designation of successor osperator ghall be

fliled with the 0il and Gas Supervisor of the United States Geologlcual

. Survey, hereinafter referr-d‘to as "'Supervisor’', and one copy wWith

the New Mexico 01l Conservation Cowmission.

5., Each communitized traat sizall he developed and operated
as an entirety, and all dry gas and liquid hydrbcarbcn subsiances whilon
may bo:prbduced from the Picturad Cliffs forma%isn from the well or

wells located upon the Plotured Cliffs spacing unit as set forth in

Section 2 hereof shall be allocated to the leasenold interests within




sucih spodng unlt In tie proportien thal the acereage interast of'eich'
leagennld committed thereto bears o tne entire leasencld interest on
an agreage basis commlited Lo such: spaclng anlt.,

All dry gas and 1liguld nydrocurbon subgtaneces produced from
tie ﬁesa?erde formatlon shall be aliocuted amabg tgé leageinlds
couwprising the Mesaverde spacling unlt as sel fortir in Section 2 nereof
in the proportion that the acreuge interest of eacn leasenold committed
thereto uears to the entire leasehold interest on an acreage basls |
committed to said egaoing uwit | |

The allocation of ‘production hereunder for purposes otusr
than for aettlomont of the royaliy, overriding royalty, or payment out
of production obligations of the respectlve warkibg intergst owners
shall be on the basis prescribed by the Operating Agreement entered
into by and between the working lnterest owners referred to in
Section 4 hereof whether in conformity with the basis of allocation
hereln set forth or otherwise.

6. The royalties payable under the respectlve leaseiold
1nteroa&o comuitted to this agreement and overriding royaltisgs or
obligations payable out of produetion, if any, shall be paid out of
the comwunitized substances allocated to the respective leasenold
interests as provided in the preceding section. |

| 7. Exeept as expressly modified by this agreement, said
leases snall remain in full foree and effesct according to ithelr terms
and conditions, and nothing herein eontainéd Bnall modify the provislons
of said 10&5§: with reapect to the payment of reatals and royaliles
as therelin provided. |

8. There shall be no obligation of the vperator or of tne
owners of the respective leasenold interests 1n each tract coumitted
to this agreement to offset any dry gas wella campleted in tre same

formation as cavered by this agreement on geparate campanent parts




o

into winich each cotmuniitized tract is now or may hnereualfer be divided,
a0y sall tae respective lease owners be required vo wieagure gseparaicly
comnuititized substances by reason of the diverse owners:ip tnerénf,

but nothiog tereln conbained shall modify tne oblligaiions »f sxld l¢use
owpars to prateét each eommunltlzed tract from dralnage of cowmunitlzed
substances by well or wells which may be drilled offsettlng eact such
tract.

7. The commencemeﬁt, campieﬁién, continued operation or
prod...tion of a well or wells for communitlzed substances on e;ch
commuritvized tract shall be consirued ard consldered as tie commence-
ment, sompletion, continued 5peratian oy production on eacic of the /
leaaeh¢ld interests comaitted iv this agre . .ont and'campriai£g sua
sumaunitized trac’, and operations or produciion 5nnﬂgu_‘ract pursuant
to this agreement shéll be deewed to be-operations upon ané praduétisn
from sach comwmitted leaxsehold interest in such tract, |

‘ 10, ?roducﬁion off éqmmuﬁitized subsaanceé,and disposal
thereol shall be in conformity with allocation, allotments, and quotzs
made or fixed by any duly authbrized persaon or regulatory body under
applicable state statutes, This agreement siall be subjeot to all
applic&b1§ laws, orders, iulcu and regulatioﬁa, ard o party herato
suiall suffer a forfelture or be liable in damages for fallure to
comply with any of the provisions of this agreement if sucih compliance
is prevented by, or>ir such failure results from, compliavce with
any sudhy laws, orders, rules or regulations,

; 11. This agreement ahall be effective as of the date hereof
upon execution by theé necessary parties, notwithatandlég the date of
execution, and upon approval by the Secretary of the Interlor, oy his
duly authorized representative, and srall remsaln in force aod erfect

for a period of two (2) years and so long'zhereaftér 48 comaunltized

substances are produced from the communitized tracts in puying




} S quantities; provided, tiat prior Lo production 1n paylng guantltles

' fr?m'tnv communitized area and upon fulfillwent >f all crequiremenis »f

the Secretapry of the Interlor, or his duly axtuorized representative,

with respect to auy’dry nole or abandoned well, t(hls agreensut may

be terminated at any time by mulual agreemeni of the partles hereis,
12, It is agreed between tihe parties hereto thul tne |

Sacretary 5! the Intarior, ar nis duly aubthorized representati&e,

shall nave the right of supervision over all\operatidne within the

comaunitized tracts to the same extent and degree a8 provided in the

oil and gas leases under which the United Stutes of fmerica is lessor

amnd in the appliqable olil angd g&s‘regulations of tng Depirtuwent of
the Interior, | |
13. The covenants hereof shuall be considered as covenants
running with the ownership of tne respectlve leasenold interestis
commitied hereto and shall exiend to the nelirs, personal representatives,
BUCCEBJOrS and assigne of the partieé nereto, |
14, Iﬁ connection with tﬁe performance of work under this
agreement, the operator agreas notvté discriminate igainst any employes
- op applicént for suployment because of race, reiigion, color or national
origin, The aforesaid provision shall include, but not be liﬁitad to,
the following: ewploymsnt, upgrading, demotlon, or transfer; recruit-
wment or rocruitmont>advertiuing, layoff or tgrmination; rates of pay
or otner forms of compensation; and selection for bLralning, including
apprenticesnip. The operator igrees to post neredafrer in consplelous
places, available for employees and applicants for ewployment, notices
to be provided by the dontracting officer setliling forth the provisiouns
of the non-discrimination clause. |
Uperator égrees to insert the foregolng proviaslos in 21l
gubecontracts hcréunder, except subcoutracis for atandard couniercial

suppliea or raw materials.




15, This ‘“Pﬂhm&xb muJ be exccuted is '1ny nvaber of counlgr-
} | PArLE, Nno ondg ol wiilch ECGQB L0 be erecureu by all pariicd wur way Le
ratified or conaecnted Lo byvaepardte fustrament in writing specifically
referring hereto and shall be binding upon wll partles wic vuave
exgcuted such a counterpart, raviflcation or consent uereio, with the
sawg full force and effect as if 4ll pariies Lud Signed tine gaae
fustrument., _

IN WITNESS VWHERECGP, the parties herelo have executed this

agreement as of the day and yeur first nereinabove writien.

MAGHULLIA PETROLEUM CO#PANY

srmEST: BY: /ﬁ“@@@i’i
[ INK

ll{r' ST RSN S I
Asst. Eemtary

HUMBLE OIL & HEFINIRG COMPANY

ATTEST: - - BY:

A?Eaj?iedratéry_

PAESIDENT

ey lé%iééiﬁi&péj//

atharstsnc

Earl T, HcPonald i -
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12 P. Modenzie

fooy Dt

onb /3uy Fidel

O P

9

STATE OF TEXAS i
- : 38 .
COUNTY OF DALLAS

' regolng i nstrument Wa.a acknuwWledged beofore we tiis

ay of , 1557 by ~ ; Vice-Fresident of
nwlia Pe Go:pany, a ?exas corporac;on, on b&uglf af sxid
.corporation. 4

\\\\\\

ETATE UF TEXAS -
83,

CUUNTY OF  upgRis

foregoling instruasent was acxﬂswledgpd haiare @e this
/3t day o 08 1957 by H. W. FERGUSON N
; Humble 01 1ning Company, a Texas corporation, on %Ey %% af

said corporation,
My Commission Expires: S TN
‘ ‘ (")z ( j ‘[/ ;t '} f- /

My Commission Expires June 1, 1959 ) . . “J')u zr'y Pu])l i 4

B

LILLA SMITH

NOTARY BRUBLIC IN AND FOF\; |
o uEL e S ‘ HARRIS
STATE OF WEW MEXICOC ) RIS COURTY, TeXAS
- S h - 83, <
CGUNTY OF CHAVES

: Tha rorcsuing instrument was acknowledged befure wme thls
- day ofc { Awdocg 15T by ﬂdrthd Feati.erstone and Olen F. Feather-
tone, ner husb

nx bomnisslqn Expiras:

~ife




STATE OF  Joraa i
855,
counry oF G faze |

Tie t‘;reg;im inglrunent was 4cxnuleoe,ec} before me thls

«( QJJ’ )f k, 1}){ by & 32 16 ”!!a [/
/ctAAWL ‘\ﬁé M M(wbt«j Ctan 4"(7( d‘/ /} /
MJéevf? 1; ?‘k}gf f// y MC LIL( pd d’t
fy Commission Expires: e ( &u/z///r/a/z/c/a -
S Hotary Fublic &F s @ “"L/’

-

s ‘L(/VLI‘./ /ﬁify[___«
e

STATE 0F New Metico
\ , : 85,
COUNTY 0P Oa _An \)  Juan

. The f)r-ego.mg, msvr'ument Wil a.canxleég&d belfare we tnis
th

A8 day of ; ~ s 14957 by K. E. Mcedenzie, Jr. and nis wife,
ba P, dcKen¥ie,

My Cowmission Explres: o w"f’l{w Ww %"“'w;
¢

7 16579 ' Hotary F
_%e:_\_g..l 2.1 95%

STATR GF )
§ s8.
COUNTY OF

' The fopegoing instrument was acknwledéed before we this
3'4%, 1357 by John fuy Fidel and hig wife,
':J ‘ ) ‘i n‘. . )

My - cr:t'uulion h‘.xpim;

m...—.,.;-._.. o ?’-,..‘

o n

¢
i}
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EXAIBIT "4’

‘PO COMBIUNITIZATION AQREBCHAINT

CUVERING SECTIUNS 13 AND 1) OF TOWNSHIF 206-HoRTiH,
RANGE 2-WEST, N,M,F.H,, RIO ARWAIBA COUNTY, HEW MEXICO

)z’}.sﬂ NTOR:

Lessor:

Lassee of Record:
Serial No. of Leass:
Date of Leanc:’

Description of Lands
Committed: ‘

Number of Acras:

Working Interest and
fercentage: ;

O.R.R.I . and Pﬂr“ﬂt&@-’

Lessor: |

lesses of Record:

Serial No. of Léazes

Date of Lease:

Descriphion of Lands
Committed:

Rusber of Aarea_:

Working Interest and
Fercentags:

9.R.R,1. and Fercentage:

MAGNOLI A PETROLEUM QOMPANY

United Stules
Mzgnolia FPetroleum Company
8F 079595

" September 1, 1349

Lote . 1, 2; 3, ard 4 of Segtion 13, and Lot 1
of Sectian 19, Tovnsnlp 26-North, Range 2-West,
N, H.P.M, '

217.59 acres, more or less

Magnolia Petroleum Cowpany - O&,5%

‘Martha Peatherstons and Slen Featnerstone - 37

Tragt No. 2

United States

Magnolla Petroleum Company

NM CHUTO4-A

Pebruary 1, 1951

Lots 2 and 3 of Beotion 19, Township 26-Hortl,
Range 2-West, N.M.P.M,

32.88 acres, wmore or less

Magnolia Petroleum Company - 54.5%

Earl J, ¥Donald and Maymezell HcBonsld,
his tife - 3%




APPROVAL ~ CERTIFICATION - DETERALINATIOA

rursusnt to Lne authority vested In the decretary +f tue
Interior wxder tae ot approved February éb’, 1924, 81 8ctat. 437,
30 V.8,C, sees. 181 et seq., us awended by the el of Augusy o, igu&,
OU Stat. 950, and delegated Lo the Dlvec(ur 2f the deologleadl Survey,
pursuant to Departmental Ordsr Mo, 23565 of October &, luliy, 43 CER
sec., 4.613, 12 FR 0794, 1 8o hereby:

A. Approve the attuched cowmunitization &gr&eméht covering
Lota 1, 2, 3 and 4 of Section 13 and Lﬂts 1, 2, 3 and #
of Sectlon 19, Townshlp 26-Northn, Range 2-west, NJH.F.H.,
Aio Arriba cOunty, New Mexico.

B, Dttorniée that the Pederal lease or leagss as to the
lands committed to the atiaehied agreement cannai be
independently developed and operated in conformity with
tha well spacing program established for tn@ f eld or
area in watoh said lands are located, and tbat con -
aunnatian and approvai of the sgregment willl be in the
public 1nterest.

' C. Cer:ify and deterwine that tne drilling, praducing,
rental, ilnimua royalty and royalty requlrements of tho
Pederal lease or leases cowmitted to 3uld agreement
ave ﬁereby established, altered, eh&nged or revoked

to conforam with tha terms and conditions of the agresment.

_ i Aeius Jipactor, united Statés deolsgieal
Bk ' Survey
Dated

contract No. _14-08-001-4545




Traet Ko, 3
Lesaor: United Stutes
Llensea of Record: Humble 041 & Relioning Company
S8arial No. of Lease: NY OLATY3
Date of Lease: - | | July 1, 1454
Desaription of Lands '
Coamitted: Lot 4 of Sectloun 19, Township 20-North,
- ﬂ’ Bunge 2-West, N. 4, ¥, i, '
Nusber of Acres: - 4b.85 ucres, more or less

wWorking Interest and ' _
Fercantage: Humble 011 & Refining Company - 32.@5

O.R.R.1. and Percantage: Jonn Guy Fidel and Jo ann 8, PFidel, his wife - 3%
‘ , R. E. McKenzie, Jr, and Agatha P, Mckenzie,
his wife - 2%




